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 CYNGOR CYMUNED     COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

  Bethan M Hughes Clerk and Financial Officer 

   15 Chestnut Avenue Wrexham LL12 7HS  

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMBO COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY NOVEMBER 8TH 2016 AT BRYMBO ENTERPRISE CENTRE.  
 
Present (Chairman) Cllr P Rogers 
Brymbo Ward- Councillors D Ashworth, K Mathews, S Monti, L Prince and S 
Rawlinson. 
Tanyfron Ward- Councillor D Griffiths.   
Bwlchgwyn Ward-  
County Borough Councillor D Kelly. 
Apologies- Councillors M Shone, T Birch, S Tilston, PCSO Ahmed.   
 
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday October 11th 2016 were confirmed as a 
true record and signed by the Chairman.  
 
DECLARATION OF INTEREST Cllr Mathews Brymbo Heritage Group. 
 
2. POLICING 
BURGLARY 0  

BOTD 0  

ASSAULTS 0  

TFMV 0  

TOMV 0  

THEFT 0  

ROBBERY 0  

CRIMINAL DAMAGE 0  

ARSON 1 On-going investigation (back 
of Conservative Club) 

DRUGS 0 Intel submitted 

ASB 2 19/10/16 youths messing 
about in Tanyfron  
25/10/16 youths in Offa 
Street. 

 
 
Emerging Issues 
 
Traffic lights faulty outside crick club - 2 calls  
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RTC outside Crick club enquiries on-going. 
Scrambler bikes on Cheshire view 
Inconsiderate parking Cheshire view (council dealing) 
Dead sheep vicarage Road notified farmer 
Regular patrols outside the schools. 
Person dressed as a clown - negative search 
Good news stories 
ASB lower than last month. 
 
3. COUNTY BOROUGH COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS  
Cllr Kelly noted that there were no Councillors present from Bwlchgwyn. He told 
members that funding had been secured for the traffic calming project in the village. 
A public meeting had been held by the Residents Assoc. who had further plans for 
more interactive signs and road painting. Cllr Kelly was concerned as the residents 
who were in attendance wanted BCC to fund schemes in the village. He said that his 
understanding was that the Bwlchgwyn Councillors would come up with a project 
and this would be looked into further by BCC at a full Council meeting as had 
happened in the past with the TYF MUGA and Bronwens Green. Members agreed,  
as the Community Councillors were elected by their constituents to represent the 
views of the whole village and not just individual groups. Cllr Prince proposed,  and 
Cllr Ashworth seconded that no scheme could be discussed for Bwlchgwyn until 
there were 3 Councillors representing the village. The Clerk said that there was still a 
vacancy as no-one had applied since Cllr Jones’s resignation. As the Elections 
would be next May there was not now a need to fill the vacancy as with the 
resignation received from Marilyn Liberatosciol from Brymbo which the Clerk had 
received earlier that month. A vote was taken. All were in favour.  
Cllr Rogers said that there were still issues with the new bin collections and 
requested that residents contact WCBC to let them know if there were problems in 
their areas. Cllr Rogers said that the issues with signage were nearly resolved. 
WCBC were waiting for costing as they needed 3 quotes for everything. The new 
street names would be arriving hopefully by the end of the week. Cllr Rogers said 
that he had met with the Play Assoc. and discussions had taken place on   phase 2 
of the improvements around the Skate Park. . WCBC were happy to support the path 
improvements however two quotes had been requested but the contractors had 
withdrawn. Cllr Rogers told members that the planning consultation process had 
begun for the new school and the timetable for that would hopefully be within six 
months. As it was classed as a major development there would be an opportunity for 
the CC to formally respond to the planning process. Cllr Roger said that he had 
received a letter from Donna Dickinson requesting that the CC help part fund a 
Youth Support service in the area. The Clerk said she had received this and 
circulated it to members. She had e-mailed Donna Dickinson requesting costings as 
the deadline she had been given was 16th November 2016. A letter had been sent to 
the Clerk which Cllr Rogers read out with the full cost of the service. The total of the 
contribution she was looking for would be £4058.00 which provided 1 x level 1 youth 
support worker at JNC point 5 (1x3 hour session (2.5 delivery) per week x 40 weeks 
at a cost of £1441.26 and a 1 x level 2 youth support worker at JNC point 11 1x3 
hour session (2.5 hour delivery ) per week x 40 weeks at a cost of £1794.56, plus a 
10% (Maximum) management fee of £323.00 , plus recommended project costs of 
£500.00. 
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Cllr Rogers said that he was interested in supporting the project as evidence of a 
decrease in anti-social behaviour had been seen when the Enterprise Centre had 
held a weekly session. Cllr Rogers said that he had received an e-mail from Donna 
Dickenson later that afternoon saying that the situation had now changed and more 
details would follow. Cllr Prince proposed that the CC support the initiative in 
principle subject to various conditions be met which would be discussed when all the 
facts were presented to the CC. This was seconded by Cllr Mathews. All were in 
favour.  
 
4. ROADS 
Cllr Kelly said that the 30 mph speed limit had been extended on the Old Road up to 
Bwlchgwyn and the signage at the Moors junction was due to be completed soon.  
Cllr Rogers said that the re-surfacing of Heritage Way had commenced and upon 
taking off the top layer the second layer had deteriorated badly. This had caused 
further delays. BT contractors had identified works that needed to be done on Green 
Road that had not been planned and this was causing further delays to the re-
surfacing there. He hoped the works would be completed by the next week. 
 
5. BUS SHELTER SERVICES AND STOPS 
No further information.  
 
6. PLAYING FIELDS AND PLAYGROUNDS 
Cllr Mathews said that he had received two quotes to erect ball stop fencing around 
the football pitch. One was for supplying and erecting 27.5 L/Metres of 2 metre high 
double wire panel fencing with 60x60 posts, PPC green  at £1650.00 & VAT. The 
other was for 3 no 70mm x 70mm steel posts and paint red oxide protection, 
securely fix diamond steel mesh fence to a height of 2.6 meters with a width of 1.8 
either side of goal posts. Time and materials £1090.00 & VAT. Cllr Ashworth 
proposed that the quote for 1650.00 be accepted as it was in keeping with the work 
already carried out at Bronwens Green and the contractor had carried out other work 
on the site to a very high standard. This was seconded by Cllr Prince. All were in 
favour.  
 
 
7. FOOTPATHS/LIGHTING 
No further information.  
 
8. WAR MEMORIAL 
Cllr Rogers told members that WCBC would be tidying the area around the War 
Memorial in Brymbo at no cost to the CC in preparation for Remembrance Sunday.  
 
9. PLANNING  

None. 
 

10. BRYMBO HERITAGE GROUP 
Gary Brown from BHG presented members with a project overview and the ‘Roots to 
Shoot’ summary. (Copies attached). After the presentation he told members that a 
bid was to be submitted on the 8th December 2016 and they would hear at the end of 
March if it had been successful. He asked members if the CC would support the 1st 
phase of the project and if members would be willing to give the group a letter of 
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support. He said that the letter of support would be invaluable. The Chairman said 
that he would be happy to support the 1st phase of the project however the creative 
space project would be  more difficult to support without more detail. Members 
agreed to meet with BHG before the next meeting in order to gain more information 
before a letter of support would be written. Members would report back to full Council 
at the next meeting. Cllr Monti proposed that a letter of support would be presented 
to BHG after the report at the next meeting. Cllr Prince seconded the proposal. All 
were in favour.  
 
 11. CORRESPONDENCE 
LETTER OF THANKS FROM VIC STUDIOS 
COMMISSIONING FRAMEWORK (PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED) 
FLINTSHIRE LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN  
PARKING AND ROADWORK PROHIBITION 
IN FOCUS 
WCBC-YOUTH WORK SESSION DONNA DICKENSON 
E-MAIL FROM THE CHILDREN OF BRYMBO REGARDING THE DOG FOULING 
AROUND THE SKATE PARK.-Cllr Monti had received this. Cllr Rogers said that 
each instance needed to be reported to WCBC as the  enforcement team would only 
target the area in which reports had been received.  
 
12. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

3016 B HUGHES REFUND OF POSTAGES 10.24 

3017 N GRIFFITHS BRON GREEN  228.00 

3018 WCBC 6 MONTHLY PLAY AREA  5784.00 

3019  T CROFTS B/G WAR MEMORIAL 125.00 

3029 BRYMBO& GWENFRO WIDONATION 500.00 

3021 N WALES MINERS DONATION  100.00 

3022 S POWER TYF MUGA   59.20 

3023 DEE VALLEY WATER B GREEN 75.29 

3024 SLCC ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP  118.00 

3025 ASAP SIGNS BRON GREEN  862.80 

3026 JOES LIGHTING MAINTENANCE 1787.73 

3027 MORTON & JONES B GREEN  6319.74 

3028 B M HUGHES SALARY   * 

3030 T CROFTS B/G WAR MEMORIAL 125.00 

3031 S POWER ENERGY   1057.48 

 
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed ………………………………………….. Chairman 
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